
Friday 20th May 2022
Multi Academy Trust

Our Mission, Vision and Values

Mission: The Roseland Trust provides outstanding education for our  communities, where everyone
succeeds.

Vision: To inspire a love of learning within environments that are  happy, respectful and
challenging, where everyone feels valued and  able to reach their full potential.

Values: Kindness, Ambition, Responsibility.

Tregony School Three Rs

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Dear Parent(s)/Carer(s),

This term is flying by and is set to get busier! Year 2 pupils have very calmly taken their SATs in their
stride. We could not be prouder of the way they have navigated these.  Some of our Key Stage 2 pupils
participated in The Roseland Cluster Cross Country Competition, with the year four girls winning their
team event and the year five and six girls coming second.  Overall, Tregony came third.  Well done to
all!

We have a large amount of good quality second-hand (and new) school uniforms for sale in the front
entrance of the school.  If you would like some items, please make a donation to Debbie Kirby.  Thank
you.

Reminder! Please can we have all sold/unsold ra�e tickets for Caerhays Fete returned to the school
o�ce as soon as possible.  Thank you.

Next week, pupils will be celebrating the Queen’s Jubilee. The whole school will be holding a tea party
as part of their school lunch.  If you do not want your child to have this, please inform Mrs Kirby by
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Monday morning. Thank you.  We also have our school class photos on 27th May; please can Year 6
pupils come to school in their uniform and bring their sailing clothes with them.

Dandelion Learning are English specialists that o�er free training for parents. These are o�ered free
of charge and online.  Please follow the link below to see what is on o�er and sign up!

https://www.dandelionlearning.co.uk/training/

Please can I politely request that once pupils have been dismissed from the nursery or their classes,
that they are closely supervised.  Children should not be playing on the school equipment or in the
woodland area after school. There have also been some near misses whereby some young children
have left the premises without their parent/carer.  The carpark is very busy at the start and end of the
school day and we are fearful that it is only a matter of time before there is an accident . Can we also
request that pupils do not wear smartwatches to school as they pose a safeguarding and GDPR risk
due to the fact that they can be used to take photographs.

Finally, we are delighted to announce the news and congratulate Miss Worledge and her partner on
the exciting news that they are expecting a baby in October!

Little Carne Nursery has really enjoyed a space theme this week. They have made planets, rockets and
enjoyed pretending to be spacemen in our dark den spaceship. The children have worked on
independence this week and have made us very proud by selecting their resources they will need to
carry out their ideas. Can I request that the children continue to wear closed in shoes, even when the
weather is nice, as we have had some accidents this week relating to their open toes.

Towan Class have been busy thinking of questions they could ask an alien from space. They have
enjoyed focusing on the book `The Way Back Home`. The children have especially enjoyed
experimenting with di�erent musical instruments and linking it to a story. In continuous provision, the
children have been making their own transport to the moon and writing lists of what they would take
with them.

The year 2s in Summers Class have been very busy this week completing their SATs.  They have worked
extremely hard, tried their best and have shown a great attitude towards their learning.  Also, this
week, Summer Class have been learning about timbre in music and experimenting with instruments to
find all of the di�erent sounds one instrument can make.  They then used these sounds to create the
noises that di�erent animals make.

Porthcurnick Class have been learning about the coldest places on Earth, the polar regions and why
Antarctica is even colder than the Arctic.  In art, they continued with drawing skills, using light
guidelines to start a sketch of a drinks can, then putting in detail and shading.  The final drawings
are incredible!

Portholland Class have been busy planning and preparing to write New York City non-chronological
reports. The children have been learning about this vibrant and exciting city, many children would
now like to visit. In RE, the children have learnt about the golden rule - treat others as you wish to be
treated - and they have considered how this might be applied to their own lives.

Porthluney Class have been re-drafting their non-chronological reports based on a made-up creature
from the planet of Pandora, from the film Avatar. In PSHE, the class has been discussing power and
control, thinking about scenarios in which someone having power is positive and those when it is
negative.

Kate Douglass

Headteacher
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This week, 16 KS2 pupils took part in The Roseland Cluster Cross Country event. They all ran incredibly
well with the Year 4 girls team winning their event and both the Year 5 and 6 girls teams coming 2nd.
Overall, the school team finished 3rd out of 8 teams, an excellent result!

Next week, I will be sending out emails to selected pupils for the cluster 6 a-side  football tournament.
This will be held on Wednesday 8th June at St Mawes and Gerrans Football Club.

The School Council has supported us with deciding the cultures of our school.  We have decided on
Tregony’s ‘Three Rs’ - Respectful, Responsible and Resilient.

For your information, the majority of letters will
be sent via email so please check your inbox
frequently! Thank you.

● Jubilee tea party
● Year 3/4 Camp Letter
● Year 5 / 6 Camp Letter
● Reception Transition Sessions
● Surfing email

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Respect

Showing respect for our school environment

A horror game character from ‘Poppy Playtime’ named Huggy Wuggy has been raising concerns
amongst parents, police and safeguarding professionals. Please look at the link below to look at the
research.
https://ineqe.com/2022/04/04/huggy-wuggy-online-safety-review/
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● Thursday 26th May School Jubilee tea party pm
● Friday 27th May - new reception intake transition session 10.45 - 12.00pm
● Monday 30th May - Friday 3rd June - Half Term
● WB Monday 6th June Year 1 phonics check and Year 4 Multiplication Check
● Monday 6th June and 7th June -Year 6 Bikeability
● Friday 10th June - INSET DAY - School Closed to pupils
● Monday 13th June: 9-10 am and/or 6-7pm, new reception intake parent meeting
● Thursday 16th June - Years 5/6 surf day
● Tuesday 21st June: Year 6 transition day to The Roseland and September transition day
● Thursday 23rd June 3/4 Surf Day
● Friday 1st July - new reception intake transition session 10.45-12.00 pm
● Tuesday 5th July - Sports Day am
● Wednesday 6th July - Reserve Sports Day am
● Thursday 7th and Friday 8th July - Year 3/4 camp
● Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th - Key Stage 2 Summer Show 6 pm
● Monday 18th - Wednesday 20th July: years 5/6 camp
● Thursday 21st July - Year 6 Leavers Celebration 6.00pm
● Friday 22nd July: Last Day of Term
● Monday 25th & Tuesday 26th July - INSET DAYS School Closed to pupils
● School Starts September 2022 Tuesday 6th September

Inset Days for 2021/22

Friday 10th June 22
Monday 25th July 22
Tuesday 26th July 22
New School Year 2022
Return to school on Tuesday 6th September
Finally, don’t forget to check our website for school related information. Each class has a page and a
blog so you can see what your child is learning at school.  You can also add us on Facebook to keep
up-to-date with news, reminders and photos.

Little Carne: Olive and Nell for ordering letters to
spell their names.
Towan: Darcy, William, Agnes and George for
super, independent sentence writing.
Summers: Henry F for great phonics and
handwriting
Portholland:
Porthcurnick: Jayden for super maths work on
the time
Porthluney: Riley, Saskia, Katia, Anna, Riley, Jago,
William and Thomas for super fact file of a
mythical creature based on the film Avatar

Little Carne: Tate for always trying hard at
Nursery and becoming increasingly
independent.
Towan: Tristan for using his imagination to help
him build modes of transport
Summers:  Rory for showing a great knowledge
and understanding of the oceans and
continents of the world
Porthcurnick: Oli for his excellent drawing of
both a drinks can and the digestive system.
George for his great explanation writing in both
English and geography.
Portholland: Isaac and Seth for consistently
challenging themselves in maths.
Porthluney: Katia for writing an outstanding
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non-chronological report
P.E: Imogen for always working hard in lessons
and an excellent cross country result.

Team captains and points
Godrevy: Krystal and Caitlin - 533
Trevose: Jago and Anna - 406
St Antony: Elowyn and Curtis - 492
Lizard: Isaac and Megan - 486

Towan: 93.21%
Summers: 91.61%
Porthcurnick: 94.48%
Portholland: 88.57%
Porthluney: 100.00%

White band - Lola G (2), George, Taylor (2)
Yellow band - Saskia (2), Sienna (2), Ailla (2)
Orange band - Thomas (2), Lawrie (2), Elizabeth
(2), Ronnie

Blue band - Curtis (2), William, Annalea
Green band - Annie
Brown band - Charlie
Black band - Anna, Emily, Wilf

Calling all budding actors and actresses!
Tregony Clockhouse Players will be presenting the pantomime, Sleeping

Beauty in February 2023!
Does your child enjoy singing, dancing and acting?

Why not let them join the group for their 2023 pantomime in February half-term at Tregony
Village Hall.

Children need to be of school age in September 2022.
If they are interested, please contact the Children’s Liaison O�cer at

Childrensliaison.tchp@gmail.com or call 07970175331 for more information
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